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Ben Jansen  
 

That was another pretty productive week say!  

The Mini's champion! Contract negotiations with 
Molly Malone, a TBM day plus a youth camp -and 
as the icing on the cake on behalf of ERC with 
Stefan Knap to the skybox at FC Twente. What we 
did there? Hopefully I can tell you more about that 
in a future newsletter.  

The TBM day was a great success! My thanks go to 
all the people who made this possible. As chairman 
it gives you a proud feeling when you see how many 
members and friends selflessly contribute to make a 
day a success. You can read more about this day in 
Tonny's report.  

Last Saturday I had a nice conversation with Lynda 
and Bart, the owners of Molly Malone. For the 13th 
year in a row they are -and will remain- loyal to 
ERC'69. To celebrate this we are going to watch 
rugby together at Molly's, the first drink is offered to 
you on behalf of Lynda and Bart.  

Enjoy reading all, hopefully next time more news 
about the Skybox stories from Stefan and yours 
truly. 

Ben Jansen, chairman ERC'69  
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Ben Jansen 

NEW CONTRACT MOLLY MALONE!! 

Friends for life, and that should be celebrated! 

Molly Malone has renewed its contract with ERC'69 
for the 13th year in a row. To celebrate, we invite 
everyone to watch the Autumn Internationals together 
at Molly Malone. 

Date: Saturday, November 12 

Time: 3:30 p.m. 

The first drink is offered to you by Molly Malone! 

SAVE THE DATE(S) 
 
Sun 06/11/2022 17:00 - Rewatching Ire - RSA (@ 
Super Sunday) 

Fri 11/11/2022 20:00 - ERC'69 Halloween party! 

Sat 12/11/2022 15:30 - Watching autumn 
internationals (@ Molly Malone Irish Pub) 

Sat 26/11/2022 16:00 - Annual General Members 
Meeting 

Sat 26/11/2022 18:30 - Watching Autumn 
Internationals (after Annual Meeting) 

Fri 02/12/2022 19:30 - Rugby Mental Fit Closing 
Party 

Fri 16/12/2022 19:30 - ERC'69 Christmas 
Training & Party. 
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Did you know: 
- Last TBM day our club was the only one with both 2 teams Turfs and 2 
teams Benjamins? 
- The number of youth players has grown in 10 years from 5 to 86 now? 
- The end is far from in sight? 
- We have a new match secretary, Bram Oudman! 
- Besides playing a game of rugby, Bram can also lead a match extremely 
competently as ref. 
- He is literally storming the premier league! (And we are very proud of 
that!)  
- We currently have a large group of volunteers? 
- The volunteer drinks at Big Belly's this season will therefore be 
memorable.  
- We would like to see 1 vacancy filled as soon as possible: a volunteer 
coordinator? 
- Our treasurer (Oscar) is entering his last season?  
- We would appreciate it if someone would run with Oscar for a year so 
that he or she is well prepared? 
- We can be reached at bestuur@erc69.nl or voorzitter@erc69.nl 

     

Eddie Brouwer 
 

D e  M in i ’s  w o r d e n  g r o o t !  
Hebben ze eindelijk die pot met pindakaas gevonden…?   

Saturday morning, 29-10-2022, tense faces on 
the ERC'69 grounds.  Today, in addition to 
the youth camp later that day, TBM day is 
upon us.  Unlike usual, the minis are playing 
in a two pool system today, allowing for real 
competition to win the tournament.  

The first game we play against the Dragons. 
The minis started the game well, they played 
well together, always trying to play the whole 
line and make use of the spaces in the field. 
At times this worked out very well, resulting in 
a 6-3 win! 

The team starts to realize that if we win the 
next game, we will be in the final. The players 
are looking forward to the next game against 
Groningen! 

Full of good courage and good intentions, our 
men start the game. However, Groningen flies 
out of the starting blocks and puts our men at 
a 4-0 deficit in no time. We have trouble 
tackling and passing the ball to each other. At 
halftime we are also confronted with injuries 
and we are actually one player short. Sporting 
Groningen was willing to lend us a player so 
that the match could be played 12 against 12. 
This turns out to be a golden touch! Our guest 
player is not going to spare his own team and 
makes 2 tries! The belief comes back in the 
team and the men go for it! Good tackles, 
good teamwork and some fantastic Individual 
actions bring us the win 5-4! We are going to 
the final!!!  

The euphoria is great, but is soon tempered a 
bit when it is announced that other finalist is 
our "fear opponent" Zwolle. We have already 
faced Zwolle several times this season and 
always had to lose. So the pressure is on, a 
real final against Zwolle at home in front of 
our own crowd. We drew up a battle plan and 
agreed that we would give everything in this 
match! Our players started the game well and 
with concentration, and it went smoothly for a 
long time. At halftime we agree that the battle 
plan seems to be working. We feel that we are 
stronger, we win all the scrums and also all the 
line-outs are for us. Eventually we break the 
spell in 2nd half and run out to a 7-5 final 
score! Champions!!! Full of pride the 
gentlemen (and lady!) are eating a sausage 
sandwich, they could not have wished for a 
better start of the youth camp! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  

   



 

 

 

 

De winnaars van de HAGELSLAGCUP 2022 
 
Tonny Ter Braak 
 

Slaaptekort vs. Onmeunig veel LOL 

The winners of the HAGELSLAGCUP 2022 
 
Tonny Ter Braak 
 
Sleep deprivation vs. Unmeunig veel LOL 
Youth camps and the TBM tournament 
 
We had a fantastic youth rugby weekend with ERC for the TBM and the Cubs.  
 
The Cubs had a camp at the Meene in Haaksbergen on Friday, October 28 and Saturday, 
October 29. This started with fries and hamburgers, then a pub quiz followed by a campfire and 
little - very little sleep. After 1 or 2 hours of sleep the activities resumed on Saturday morning 
with breakfast and the second part of the pub quiz. After that we cleaned up, packed up our 
stuff and took care of the TBM. 
 
On Saturday morning the TBM first played a tournament in Enschede with all the other clubs 
from the region. Gelre and Groningen were also present with their Minis. Our Minis did a 
fantastic job and made it to the finals and won!!! 
 
After the matches a sandwich and make sure they arrived in Haaksbergen at the Meene as soon 
as possible for their camp.  
 
That started with the first part of the six-country tournament. Participants were Italy, Scotland, 
England, France, Ireland and Wales. They competed for the Sprinkles Cup by playing matches 
against each other in different parts, including Sumo wrestling etc. 
 
French fries and hamburgers were also eaten in the evening, after which the campfire was lit 
with all teams first doing a round of the campsite (breaklight scavenger hunt), after which they 
were given marshmellows to hold over the fire. 
 
The Turves were in bed by 9 a.m. and still not asleep by noon. The Benjamins the same, but 
later and the Minis even later. Those had to be let out at night to get sleep. 
 
In the morning at 06.00 (winter time) all hell broke loose and everyone was awake, breakfast at 
07.30. After breakfast the 6 countries played murderer's game, making a final score for the 
Sprinkles Cup. In between there was a nice hour's walk around the Scottish Highlanders on the 
Witteveen. 
 
Then it was time for the presentation of the Hagelslagcup. It took 3 games of Living Butter, 
Cheese and Eggs to determine the winner between Italy and France. In the end, France walked 
away with the coveted Cup.  
 
In short - Top weekend!!! 
 
Without all the coaches, referees, bar volunteers, cake bakers, camp counselors, organizers etc. 
this would not have been possible. 
 
Thank you so much to everyone who helped!!! Proof once again - many hands make light work. 
 
Greetings, 
Tonny 
   

Hier is nog ruimte vooor uw reclame… 
voorzitter@erc69.nl 
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